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OUR SUMMER VACATION  

By Patti Greaves 

“GOOD GRIEF” WHERE HAVE YOU BEEN?  

The Greaves left on May 19 destinations—Abaco 
Bahamas.  Weather was totally fantastic.  West End for 
check in, Green Turtle Cay for 2 nights with fishing 
aboard a 60’ “Ricky Scarbo” that somehow caught Black 
Fin Tuna and lots of Skip Jack, soon to be sliced neatly 
for Sushi and grilling. On to beautiful Hope Town Marina 
to meet up with 3 other boats for 8 more days of fun, 
snorkeling, fishing and just tellin’ tails of whatever!  Our 
daughter called from Boston and met us at the dock for 
the next 5 days.  At 41 she actually had a blast hanging 
around with Mum and Dad even tho’ she bunked on the 
sofa, (we had friends in the aft. stateroom).  Coffee 
flowed easily in the AM and shopping was absolutely NO 
PROBLEM for the “girls.”  Cracker Peas lunchtime, 
Marsh Harbor for dinner one night, and of course 
Nippers and Pete’s Pub for burgers and brew!  We 
managed to escape for the trip back with fresh Conch 
Salad and a little quiet on the GOOD GRIEF arriving 
safely to Jupiter Inlet in a record 3 hours from West End, 
Grand Bahamas Island.  Lots of good memories and 
several unwanted pounds …..Boating is great!  It’s what 
we do.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Patti, David and Amanda Greaves 

 

VISION OF THE SEAS 

By Gail Pezzicola   

In June of this year, we traveled to Amsterdam with 
Audrey and Tom DeLoffi to board the Vision of the Seas. 
We spent two days in Amsterdam prior to our cruise to 
the British Isles.  Amsterdam was much more than we 
expected, complete with packs of bikes, efficient tram 
rides, beautiful canal tours, the Anne Frank house, and 
Heineken tasting.  We lived on the Vision of the Seas for 
12 days.  From our first stop in Dover, England through 
Edinburg, Scotland and Glasgow and onto Dublin and 
finally Guernsey …. We were wined and dined and 
brought home memories that will last forever.  We did not 
miss a night at the “R Bar.”  You will believe me when I 
tell you the bartender was our best friend.  Wonderful 
travel companions and magnificent places in this world to 
see!!!!  

Gail and Pat Pezzicola          Audrey and Tom DeLoffi 



Information in this newsletter is believed to be reliable, but is not guaranteed 
for accuracy or completeness.  Such information is provided solely for 
informational purposes, and should not be construed as definitive.  Any 
information contained herein is not intended to be a substitute for 
independent investigation on any subject matter.  The Retreat at Seabranch 
Homeowners Association as well as the editors and individual contributors 
to this newsletter expressly disclaim all liability in respect to actions taken or 
not taken based on the contents of this newsletter.  
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Wiley RV Road Trip 

By Dan Wiley 

Mona, Bella, and Dan 

Bella 
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Williams’ Summer Travels 

By Dottie Williams 

Dave and I usually travel to visit friends and family during the month of 
July.  Leaving the hot Florida weather for the cool temps in the 
mountains of North Carolina was certainly a treat this year.  We spent 
the 4

th
 of July week with friends at Beech Mountain, NC enjoying all the 

festivities, music and sights.  The local 4
th
 parade and fireworks, a visit 

to Grandfather Winery and a few concerts in the park (What a surprise to 
meet fellow Retreat resident, Frank Ziegler at one of the concerts!) were all 
fun.  We even gave Pickleball a try. 

From the mountains we went to Midlothian, VA (a suburb of Richmond) 
to spend time with our daughter and her family.  We had such fun with 
our granddaughters, Amelia and Emma.  Visits to Monticello and the 
Richmond Zoo were a few highlights of our time spent there.  I even got 
to feed the giraffe at the zoo.  Who would have thought that being 
slimed by a big purple tongue would be exciting!  

Soon it was time to go visit the “boys” - our grandsons Everett and 
Archer. We headed to Port Matilda, PA just outside State College to visit our son’s family.  There we got to go to a circus 
visiting the area, attend the July release of “Wild Kratts – Alaska Hero’s Journey’ (a favorite PBS TV show of Everetts) in 
the State College theater and Pop Pop got to work with our son, Mike, to finish last year’s project – the new deck. 

The week flew by and soon it was time to pack the cars, put the old family canoe on Mike’s car and head to Raystown 
Lake, an Army Corp of Engineers park in central Pennsylvania.  There we were joined by “the girls” – Amelia and Emma 
and our daughter, Kath and her husband, Craig.  Our cabins were right on the lake which meant lots of fishing and 
swimming for the kids (adults too), campfires, canoe rides for all and lots of memory making. How blessed we are to be 
able to be together with our family like this. 

The month of July came to an end too quickly and it was time to head back to the hot temps of Florida.  It is always good 
to return to our home with its calm and quiet surroundings and to sleep in our own bed. 
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Son-in-law Tommy, Daughter Jenny,  

Lill, Wally, 

 Granddaughter Avery  

and  

Grandson Landon   

Family Gatherings  

By Lill Malinowski  

We leave the Retreat each year to spend our 
summer in Port Austin Michigan for four months.  We 
have had our cottage since 1971.   

This year our daughter Jody and son-in-law Dave 
along with their dog Otis spent some time with us 
around Father’s Day.  We always enjoy Huron Lake.  
There is an arboretum walking distance from our 
cottage which is always a peaceful place to visit.  
And we always have great meals! 

Mid August, our daughter Jenny from California and 
her family arrived.  We had a lot of fun in an event 
called Cheeseburger in Caseville. The Parade of 
Fools was incredible.  Our grandchildren had bags of 
treats and lots of beads.  We enjoyed the concerts 
as well.  It was fun having them but we were tired by 
the end of there visit. 

Right after they left, we went to our friend’s 50th 
anniversary celebration.  My friend Gerry and I have 
known each other since 3rd grade.  We stood up to 
our weddings, our children's events, and spent a lot 
of time vacationing together.   

As soon as we returned to our cottage, my sister 
Julie and her husband Rick arrived.  We had a lot of 
fun with them.  It was been years since they were at 
our cottage since the lived in Sedona for 16 years.  
They now live in Asheville North Carolina.  Now we 
can visit them on our way back and forth from our 
Retreat home and our cottage. 

It was  a great summer! 

Backpack 

On my back a pack I carry 
In it, all my treasures. 

It's what I need 
So I can be 

One class higher! 

  

  

 

 

Crayons, ruler, scissors too, 
And yes a little Elmer's glue 
Paper, pencils, in my bag… 

Wonder what made mom so sad? 

Trapper keeper, nice and neat 
Will it really stay this clean? 

On my back a pack I carry 
In it, all my treasures! 

Today I'll be 
Just watch and see 
One class higher! 

~Shelley Plum 
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BRIDGE 
SCORES  

By Carol Flynn 

 
April 18, 2017 

1 – Bill Burns 

2 – Lyn Kennedy 

3 – Sue Lynn 

4 – Patsy Shattuck 

  

April 25, 2017 

1 – Steve Strong 

2 – Muriel Barry 

3 – Patsy Shattuck 

4 – Bill Burns 

  

May 2, 2017 

1 – Ann Sterling 

2 – Marie Ferrandino 

3 – Deb Benson 

4 – Sharon Davis 

  

May 16, 2017 

1 – Steve Strong 

2 – Bill Burns 

3 – Muriel Barry 

4 – Patsy Shattuck 

  

May 23, 2017 

 1 – Carol Flynn 

2 – Steve Strong 

3 – Alan Shattuck 

4 – Patsy Shattuck 

  

May 30, 2017 

1 – Maryon Gonzalez 

2 – Lyn Kennedy 

3 – Marie Ferrandino 

4 – Sharon Davis 

  

June 6, 2017 

1 – Alan Shattuck 

2 – Ann Sterling 

3 – Lyn Kennedy 

4 – Muriel Barry 

  

June 13, 2017 

1 – Muriel Barry 

2 – Patsy Shattuck 

3 – Ann Sterling 

4 – Bill Burns 

  

June 20, 2017 

1 – Carol Flynn 

2 – Ann Sterling 

3 – Alan Shattuck 

4 – Lyn Kennedy 

  

June 27, 2017 

 1 – Bill Burns 

2 – Alan Shattuck 

3 – Ann Sterling 

4 – Lyn Kennedy 

 

July 11, 2017 

1 – Maryon Gonzalez 

2 – Ann Sterling 

3 – Marie Ferrandino 

4 – Sharon Davis  

 

July 18, 2017 

1 – Patsy Shattuck 

2 – Marie Ferrandino 

3 – Carol Flynn 

4 – Lyn Kennedy 

  

July 25, 2017 

 1 – Bill Burns 
2 – Kathy Majewski 

3 – Alan Shattuck 

4 – Muriel Barry 

  

FROM ONE FRIEND TO ANOTHER 
  

Written by Andy Rooney  

I've learned.... 

That the best classroom in the world is at the feet of an elderly person. 

I've learned.... 

That when you're in love, it shows. 

I've learned .... 

That just one person saying to me, 'You've made my day!' makes my day. 

I've learned.... 

That having a child fall asleep in your arms is one of the most peaceful feelings in the world.  

I've learned.... 

That being kind is more important than being right. 

I've learned.... 

That you should never say no to a gift from a child. 

I've learned.... 

That I can always pray for someone when I don't have the strength to help him in any other way.  

I've learned.... 

That no matter how serious your life requires you to be, everyone needs a friend to act goofy 

with. 

I've learned.... 

That sometimes all a person needs is a hand to hold and a heart to understand. 

I've learned.... 

That simple walks with my father around the block on summer nights when I was a child did 

wonders for me as an adult. 

I've learned.... 

That life is like a roll of toilet paper. 

The closer it gets to the end, the faster it goes. 

 I've learned.... 

That we should be glad God doesn't give us everything we ask for. 

I've learned.... 

That money doesn't buy class. 

I've learned.... 

That it's those small daily happenings that make life so spectacular. 

I've learned... 

That under everyone's hard shell is someone who wants to be appreciated and loved. 

I've learned.... 

That to ignore the facts does not change the facts. 

I've learned.... 

 That when you plan to get even with someone, 

you are only letting that person continue to hurt you. 

I've learned.... 

That love, not time, heals all wounds. 

I've learned.... 

That the easiest way for me to grow as a person is to surround myself with people smarter than I 

am. 

I've learned.... 

That everyone you meet deserves to be greeted with a smile. 

I've learned.... 

That no one is perfect until you fall in love with them. 

I've learned... 

That life is tough, but I'm tougher. 

I've learned.... 

 That opportunities are never lost; someone will take the ones you miss. 

I've learned.... 

That when you harbor bitterness, happiness will dock elsewhere. 

I've learned.... 

That I wish I could have told my Mom that I love her one more time before she passed away. 

I've learned.... 

That one should keep his words both soft and tender, because tomorrow he may have to eat 

them. 

I've learned.... 

That a smile is an inexpensive way to improve your looks. 

I've learned.... 

That when your newly born grandchild holds your little finger in his little fist, you're hooked for 

life. 

I've learned.... 

That everyone wants to live on top of the mountain, but all the happiness and growth occurs while 

you're climbing it. 

I've learned.... 

That the less time I have to work with, the more things I get done. 

To all of you.... 

Make sure you read all the way down to the last sentence. 

Show your friends how much you care. 
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COFFEE DROP IN! 

Saturday, October 21st  

9AM  Retreat Clubhouse 

New Resident 

Welcome! 

Calling all new and 

long time residents to 

“drop in” to the 

Clubhouse and 

enjoy a coffee with us! 

Got a  quest ion…  

We’ve here to help— 

...With local info 

 ...Our communications 

resources...it's a blast! 

...Know the rules?  

...looking to participate? 

   We have Committees... 

And more fun stuff, 

too!   

Learn about what the 

Retreat has to offer you as 

you begin your residence 

here at one of the most 

beautiful communities in 

Martin County. 

All residents are 

welcome…just drop in! 

 For more information:  

Pam: retreatpaml@gmail.com  

Marlene: marleneboobar@hotmail.com  

September 2017 
 

By John Clifford, President and Treasurer 
 

The Retreat Board of Directors hopes everyone had an enjoyable 
summer. 
 

The newsletter articles this season will focus on the internal 
workings here at The Retreat.  Our first article references our 
governing documents, known as our Covenants, Rules and 
Restrictions (CRR). 
 

As each of us are well aware, The Retreat is a “deed restricted” 
community, operated by an elected Board of Directors. The Board 
of Directors volunteer many hours to ensure the community is 
maintained according to the standards incorporated in our CRR 
also known to some residents as our “Green Book”.   The CRR can 
only be amended by approval of a majority of the homeowners, 
 

As Retreat homeowners, we all agreed at the time of our home 
purchase to a “deed restriction” that fundamentally states that 
each of us will abide by all of the rules of the homeowner’s 
association as contained in our governing documents known as our 
CRR's. 
 

Our property “deed restrictions” requires all exterior home 
modifications to be approved by the Architectural Control 
Committee (ACC).  Some common examples of changes that 
require ACC approval, include but are not limited to, permanent 
power generator installation, window replacements, door 
replacements, landscaping plant replacements, landscaping 
pavers, home painting, exterior home renovations, exterior 
lighting changes, basically any and all exterior home 
modifications MUST be approved by our ACC. 
 

Our ACC committee is comprised of fellow community volunteers 
who work diligently on behalf of every homeowner. This 
committee operates within the limits of our Covenants, Rules and 
Restrictions.  Once a homeowner submits an ACC application, the 
committee will provide guidance to the homeowner, to identify 
possible solutions that will conform to the CRR documents. While 
some ACC requests cannot be approved due to our “deed 
restrictions,” most application requests are considered for 
approval.  ACC applications are available on our website, 
www.retreatatseabranch.com, or from our Property Manager's 
Office. 
 

The Board of Directors strongly encourages all homeowners 
considering changes that will affect the exterior of your home or 
any homeowner that has made an exterior change without ACC 
approval to file an application with the ACC promptly. Our goal 
is to have all homeowners comply with the provisions of our CRR 
documents. 
 

Finally, as a deed restricted community, the Board of Directors has 
authorized our Property Management Company (Capital Realty 
Associates) to issue apparent violation notices to homeowners, 
when a home appears to be in violation of our Covenants, Rules 
and Restrictions.  Please be aware that after multiple violation 
notices, the Board may assess a fine for non-compliance.   
 

Our next article will detail the responsibilities of the Board of 
Directors. 
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WHAT HAPPENED AT THE 
WOMEN’S CLUB??? 

By Marilyn Patterson 

The Women’s Club stayed active this summer.  In 
June, we had a wonderful luncheon at 
Mulligan’s new location overlooking the water. 

In July, we hosted our 2nd annual Summer Picnic.  
The Clubhouse was packed and everyone enjoyed 
great food and great company!  We also had a 
relaxing “Spa Day” at the PGA Spa in Palm Beach 
Gardens, where we enjoyed their amazing pools, 
lunch, and spa treatments. 

Our August activity was going to be a 90-minute 
narrated, scenic cruise, followed by dinner at the 
Sailfish Marina Restaurant.  We spent some time 
walking through the Arts & Crafts Show there. 

Our Thursday, September 21st activity is a 
luncheon at the Twisted Tuna in Port Salerno, 
followed by a stroll through the small shops and art 
gallery there.  After that (around 2:30 PM) we will 
tour the Geoffrey C. Smith Gallery in Port Salerno 
and hopefully, he will be there working so we can 
watch him do his sculpturing.  Sign up by Monday, 
September 18th.  Meet at the Clubhouse by 11:40 
AM to carpool and check in with our hostess, 
Stephanie Milazzo, 245-8615. 

Our ladies have also enjoyed water aerobics on 
Wednesday and Saturday mornings.  All that 
exercising has made them look fantastic! 

On Wednesday, October 11th, we have the Hobe 
Sound Mural Tour to look forward to.  We will see 
most of the 22 murals on and around Hobe Sound.  
We will have lunch at the Taste Restaurant, and 
have a painting activity also.  The cost is $62, 
which includes transportation, tour, lunch (tax and 
gratuities included), brochures, plus all paint 
activity supplies.  Entire program with lunch lasts 
from 11:00 AM -3:00PM.   Meet at the Clubhouse 
no later than 10:45 AM to check-in and carpool.  To 
secure the trolley, we will need your reservation by 
September 27, 2017!  Contact:  Vicki Celio, 546-
8119 

On Saturday and Sunday, October 14th and 15th, 
the Treasure Coast Community Singers will 
perform “Come to the Cabaret” at 3 PM both days 
at North Stuart Baptist Church, 1950 N. Federal 
Hwy (US1), Stuart.  (Are they allowed to sing 
cabaret songs in a Baptist Church???) Tickets are  

$20.   Contact  Dot t ie  W i l l iams,  546 -3866, 
davedottie@gmail.com 

On Monday, October 16th, we will have our monthly 
meeting.  Gather at the Clubhouse at 6:15 to 
socialize.  Meeting will start promptly at 6:45 PM 
with a fun event to follow.  ALL women of the 
Retreat are most welcome! 

On Wednesday, October 18th, the Lunch Bunch will 
be going to the Pawnbroker in Stuart (separate 
checks).  Sing up in the Mailroom.  Meet at the 
Clubhouse at 11:30 AM to carpool and check in with 
our hostesses, Helen Larcom, 545-0737 and Lill 
Malinowski, 545-3732. 

On a sad note, Ginny Carr lost her life to colon 
cancer the beginning of August.  The Women’s Club 
will miss her.  Ann Condon lost her husband the 
beginning of August.  We want to extend our 
sympathy to both families. 

We are looking forward to the return of all our 
friends who have been away for the summer.  Have 
fun and be safe! 

At our May meeting, our program featured Kitty 
Reading and the therapy dog Schatzi. These two 
have booked engagements in nursing homes, 
hospitals and schools, bringing a smile and 
comfort for those in need. Who couldn’t smile 
with Schatzi around!  
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Memories of Ginny Carr 

Ginny and I met years ago, though where I do 
not recall.  Ginny was extremely intelligent and 
resourceful.  Unlike me, she was a computer 
whiz.  She was generous with her knowledge in 
many fields.  She was very much into health 
related and unusual tricks of cooking.  We 
shared a love of Eggplant Parmigiana and word 
games.  Christmas at Ginny’s was very special 
for John and I.  Ginny decorated and displayed 
at least six trees of varying sizes.  Her home 
was warm and cozy.  We will miss her.  I am 
grateful for have known Ginny. 

Sue Behn 

 

Ginny Carr was our next-door neighbor. She was 
warm and friendly and we were very compatible. 
She was also a very private and fiercely independent 
individual. So much so that although we knew she 
was very ill, no one knew just how rapidly her health 
was declining. I find comfort in knowing that I was 
able to be there to give her support, care and 
company when she was finally ready to accept it 
before she decided to go hospice. 

She was a lovely person and she will be missed. 

Marianne Jacobs 

IN MEMORY OF GINNY CARR 

Grandfather Tpop 
(Tony) and Madi 

Great Grandparents 
Nick and Dottie 
Sacco   

Nick and I recently became great-grandparents. 
Tony's son Joey and his wife Kelly had a 

beautiful baby girl named Madison Grace who 
will probably be called Madi. They recently 
moved into The Preserve and will now be 

included in the weekly family night dinner. 
What a blessing. 
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All Retreat residents are invited to take part in our Retreat Activities.   

For more information, please call the contact person.  

RETREAT 
COMMITTEES 

Architectural Control John McGuinn 545.9704  

Clubhouse 
Diana Briganti Bill 
Burns 

860.368.1386 brigantidp@comcast.net 

Communications Marlene Boobar  561.889.4445 marleneboobar@hotmail.com 

Covenants Dave Williams 546.3866 davedottie@gmail.com 

Drainage Dave Williams 546.3866 davedottie@gmail.com 

Finance Tom Hartnett 545.3107 tmhartn55@gmail.com  

Landscape Chuck Kelcourse 237.7035 ckelcourse@gmail.com 

Neighborhood Watch Bill Burns 546.6990 burnsjro@aol.com 

Social 
Sandy Morrow 

Jean Scerbo  

545.1936 

545.3592 

sandymorrow7@gmail.com 

jeanmscerbo@yahoo.com  
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President & Treasurer John Clifford 508.990.6363  retreattreasurer@gmail.com 

1st Vice-President Pam Levy 772.546.8204 retreatpaml@gmail.com 

2nd Vice-President Pat Pezzicola 772.545.0706 pezzbod@gmail.com 

Secretary Tom DeLoffi  772.245.8420     retreattomd@gmail.com 

Director at Large John Brown 732.267.6550    retreatjohnbrown@gmail.com  

Bulletin Boards 
(Sell items & business cards) 

Pat Brown  

Channel 63 
Zackary and 

Brennan Botkin 
546.6308 

regbbb@comcast.net 

Mah Jongg Carol Flynn 546.4118  

Duplicate Bridge Carol Flynn 546.4118  

Knot Just Knitting 
Sandy Morrow 

Liz Plourde 

545.1936 

546.5673 

Pickleball  Emilio Farina timeline459@gmail.com 

Poker—Men’s 
Straight 

Joe Ciocia 545.9767 

Poker—Texas 
“Hold—Em” 

Lois and Otto 
Vernacchio 546.7523 

Red Hat Society Rita Lariviere 546.9744 

Relay For Life Lill Malinowski 545.3732 

Retreat 
Assistance 

Network (RAN)  
Audrey DeLoffi 245.8420 

Retreat Directory Coni McGuinn 545.3465 

Retreat 
Newsletter 

Lill Malinowski 

Dottie Williams  

545.3732 

546.3866  

Social Bridge Carol Flynn 546.4118  

Tennis Tom D’Avanzo 545.7229 

WEB Master Marlene Boobar 561.889.4445 

Women’s Club of 
the Retreat 

Pres. Marilyn Patterson   

Vice-Pres. Stephanie 
Milazzo 

Treas. Gerri Strong 

Sec. Deb Benson 

 

932.7492 

 245.8615 
 

545.9963 

546.0981 
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Photo Credits 

Williams’ Summer Travels—Kathy Haines and 
Suzanne Williams 

Schatzi—Marlene Boobar 

 

Business owners—The Retreat Newsletter 
is a great place for you to reach local 

customers. Ads are business card size in black 
and white. The ads appear in color on our WEB 
site, www.retreatatseabranch.com.  Cost for 
each ad is $150 for the year—double ads are 

$300.00 for the year. A yearly contract is 
required. Please contact Coni McGuinn at 
545.3465 or conimcguinn@aol.com. The 

revenue from the ads is used to defray our 
newsletter printing expenses. 

 

Hello Retreat Residents! 

Hope all of you are having a great 

summer.  Several of our residents 

had  great vacations. 

Thank you to all that contributed 

to this newsletter.   

The deadline for our November/

December newsletter is October 

15.  Let us know if you have a 

theme for the upcoming 

newsletter.  

Safe travels for those returning 

to the Retreat! 

Dottie, Coni, and Lill  



FOR HURRICANE PROTECTION CALL: 

14 YEAR RESIDENT RETREAT SPECIALIST 

 

NICHOLAS   

D’ALESSIO 
REAL ESTATE CONSULTANT 

 

Cell:  772.263.2494 

Fax:  866.226.5655 

njsalessio@outlook.com 

www.NicholasDalessio.com 

 

 


